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Editor-in-Chief Acknowledgment and Announcement of the New  
Editor-in-Chief for the National Journal of Health Sciences

We extend our sincere gratitude to Dr. Shahid Kamal for his dedicated service as Editor-in-Chief of National Journal of Health 
Sciences from January 2022 to June 2025. As of Monday, June 30, 2025, Dr. Shahid Kamal has officially stepped down due to 
increasing professional responsibilities that require his full attention.

We are pleased to announce that Prof. Dr. Tabinda Ashfaq, Professor and Consultant Family Physician at Aga Khan University, 
Karachi, Pakistan, has taken over the role of Editor-in-Chief. We warmly welcome her and look forward to her leadership in further 
strengthening and advancing the journal.

Sincerely,

Editorial Secretariat
Plot # 16, Maqbool Society, Block 7-8,  
Lal Muhammad Chaudhry Road, Karachi 75350, Pakistan.  
Email: publication@njhsciences.com 
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